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CLINICAL SECTION EXECUTIVE 

FALL TELECONFERENCE

 MINUTES

September 10, 2007

Members present: Deborah Dobson (Chair), Christine Purdon (Past-Chair), John Pearce

(Chair-Elect), Patricia Furer (Secretary-Treasurer), Andrew Ryder (Member-at-Large)

Melissa Kehler (Student Member).

Highlights: 

· John Service has resigned as Executive Director of CPA.  He is moving to the position of ED of the Canadian Mental Health Commission.  Karen Cohen as been hired as the Acting ED.

· Deb’s comments, on behalf of the Section, on the CPA Strategic Plan have been forwarded to Catherine Lee.

· John, Deb, and Jill Evans, research assistant, have been archiving Clinical Section documents to CDs. May be able to include at least some of this material on the Clinical Section website.  

· The Practitioner’s seat on the CPA Board is vacant. Nominations will be reviewed.

· Current bank balance for the Clinical Section is $13197.60.  Investments as of June 2007 are at $4230.  
· There are currently 273 student members of the Clinical Section and 526 regular members.
· Melissa will send a notice about the 2007 Student Travel Award winners to the Clinical Section fall newsletter. Feedback and suggestions from the 2007 participants was summarized. A suggestion was made that students who have not applied for the awards also be involved in the adjudication process to minimize conflict of interest.  We will ask students applying for the Travel Awards to attend the entire conference to minimize scheduling problems with adjudication.  

· We discussed the role of “Clinical Student Hosts” for CPA 2008.  Melissa will send out requests for student volunteers from Halifax in March or April 2008.  
· John will be accepting the applications for 2008 Ken Bowers Award. Noted that 3 reviewers for the award are needed. Deb suggested that we have each reviewer review and rank order all the applications.

· Melissa and a colleague will write a student column for the fall Clinical Section newsletter.  

· We briefly reviewed the Clinical Section Student Grant (up to $2000) to apply to host a conference or workshop.  This grant is to allow students to have experience organizing such events and increase student access to extra clinical training. We will discuss this further at the mid-winter meeting after the executive has had the opportunity to review the original work on this proposal. 
· Deadline for submissions for the Fall newsletter is Sept. 15

· Call for nominations for Clinical Section fellows. John will update the information for the website, the listserv, and for the fall Clinical Section newsletter.

· Call for nominations for Section Executive Officers. Christine noted that we will need nominations for the Chair-Elect, Member-at Large, and Student Representative.

· Trish to sort out recent potential Clinical Section listserv difficulties with Nigel Flear.

· The new Clinical Section website will be ready in a few weeks. An email announcing the new website will be posted on the listserv when appropriate.

· Andrew provided an update on current status of the Fact Sheets. 
· 2008 Conference updates: Michael Vallis has agreed to do a Public Lecture on obesity management as well as a Master Clinician workshop on life style intervention (co-sponsored with the Section for Health Psychology).  Sandi Byers will be doing a pre-convention workshop. This will probably be co-sponsored by SWAP.

· Discussed various ideas to facilitate the promotion of the Public Lecture such as sending posters to local physicians’offices, doing a news release, and contacting Halifax colleagues. 

· John indicated that reviewers will be needed for conference submissions. We agreed that having only one reviewer for posters is acceptable. This will reduce the workload. 

· Discussion about decision making criteria for poster submissions. We agreed that it is important for Honours students to submit their research to CPA and we would like to facilitate this as much as possible even though they may not have research data by the submission deadline.

· Other potential conference activities may include an Internship Q & A session and symposia related to Clinical Practice Guidelines and Pediatric Pain.  

· John suggested that the Canadian Mental Health Commission will likely be requesting submissions. We need to consider whether the Clinical Section should be involved in this.  We would need to discuss this with CPA but we agreed that we would be very open to opportunities for involvement.

· The Clinical Section Mid-winter meeting will be in Calgary on January 26, 2008.

Submitted by Patricia Furer, PhD., C, Psych.

Secretary-Treasurer

